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Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                                                                                                                                       
It has been a wonderful, fun and busy term with lots of activities and Christmas joy! We were so proud of how the chil-
dren behaved during the pantomime. Taking 400 children down the Marlowe theatre is quite a significant task but it was 
a fantastic experience and opportunity for all the children to watch a live performance at our local theatre. At the time of 
writing, the lower school have been busy practising their performance of Snow White. All of the children are involved 
and are working brilliantly together, we can hear the lovely sounds of singing drifting towards our office! We do hope 
that parents in the lower school enjoy the performance.  
 
We have had some really positive fundraising events this term. Fireworks night  was our busiest yet and a real success – 
we would like to thank all staff for supporting and all families that attended. Our Christmas fair was also very well sup-
ported– bringing Christmas fun to SSJS. Supporting these events is really important as it helps us to ensure that the mon-
ey raised can be put back into our school environment for the benefit of the children. Thank you to the SSJS staff team 
who co-ordinated this event. 
 
This term we have also celebrated Odd Socks day and Anti bullying week to ensure that all our children understand what 
bullying is and can discuss their concerns with a key adult in school. We also celebrated Children in Need – with lots of 
fun activities, a poster competition and our own Pudsey (Aka Mrs Taylor) in school. 
 
We would like to wish all our families a wonderful Christmas, and we look forward to seeing 
you in the New year.  
 
Laura Cutts and Sarah Heaney Head teachers  

 

The whole school took part in the speak out stay safe assembly, which deliv-
ered clear messages around types of abuse and ensuring all children have 
identified a key adult that they can speak to if they think this is something 
that is happening to them. There was an opportunity for all children to dis-
cuss any worries and concerns after the assembly. There was also a follow 
up workshop session in each year group around the types of abuse and en-
suring children understood that it is never ok and never their fault.  Children 
were given information about contacting Childline as well as discussing con-
cerns  with a trusted adult in school. It is a vital message to ensure that our 
pupils are empowered to stay safe.  

As you will be aware, all our information and     

Website can now be translated into a huge amount 

of languages. We really hope this helps us with our 

communication for all of our families. We have over 

40 different languages spoken in our school! 

Some of the SSJS school council members were lucky enough to decorate a 
small tree for the St Stephen’s Church as part of the Christmas tree festival, 
along with other representatives in  the  local community, such as the Infant 
school. Our tree represented our diverse and eclectic community with lots of 
bright colours. The decorations were made by children in the school. The fol-
lowing day, the other half of the school council were at the opening ceremo-

ny where they were able to meet the Lord Mayor. You may have seen the 
lovely tree in its new home in reception! 

We would like to welcome back Miss 

Mehmi who will be taking over from 

Mrs Mann when she leaves to have 

her baby. It is lovely to welcome a 

familiar face back to our school! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents that 

completed the Yr 3 settling survey 

and all the parents that came 

along to the meeting with some of 

the Yr 3 team and one of  the 

Head teachers. It was wonderful 

to hear your positive feedback 

around the transition to the junior 

school, along with feedback about 

our schools welcoming atmos-

phere and understanding of it’s 

pupils. There were some lovely 

comments which we have shared 

with the Yr 3 teaching team. In 

terms of areas for development, 

we were able to clarify some 

questions around Reading and 

Times Tables Rockstar’s to help 

your children’s learning at home. 

We will also  aim to ensure that 

any performances in school have a 

clear time shared well in advance 

to aid working parents attend. 

 

A special picture ar-
rived for Armadillo 
class from the illustra-
tor  Garry Parsons. He 
visited our school last 
year and inspired us 
with  his artwork.  He 
knew how much Arma-
dillo  class  enjoyed his 
books and created this 
amazing picture for 
then. They are all 
writing their thank you 
letters . You can see his 
pictures in the“ The 
dinosaur that pooped 
Christmas”. Thank you 
Garry! 

Thank you to our kitchen team 

for a fabulous Christmas din-

ner! Feeding all children and 

staff with lots of festive spirit! 

A big thank you to the staff, parents and children who were involved with 
our Club Showcase on Friday. It was an absolute delight to be able to 
share the hard work of some of our lovely clubs with the whole school 
and parents and carers too and it made for a wonderfully musical end to 
the week! Thank you to : The Choir Club & Mrs Harmer, Recorder Club & 
Mr Rajan , The Irish Dancers & Miss Fright and Mrs Keen’s Dancing Group 
for sharing your talents with us. Also on show were some beautiful piec-
es of work from our Art Club. Please do come to our reception to see 
their lovely display, it will be there all week.  
  
We are delighted to be able to offer such a wide range of clubs to our 
children and would like to thank all of our staff who give their time to 
running these each term. Please do look out for club lists and sign ups in 
the new year!  

Our local elderly resi-

dents in the community 

also came to have their 

Christmas dinner at our 

school. They enjoyed a 

performance by the 

choir and were served 

their delicious lunch by 

members of the school 

council. We had about 

50 members of our lo-

cal community attend. 



With Christmas around the corner there will be lots of new devices                     

coming into your house. This is a good time to have some healthy                        

reminders about online  safety and what you can do to protect your family.  

How many have shared picture or video of 
themselves online 

 

15% of Year 3 

19% of Year 4 

25% of Year 5 

30% of Year 6  

Is your child accessing apps that show adult content? 

From our survey this many students said they lied about their 

age to use apps that are too old for them. 

 

23% of Year 3 and 4 

31% of Year 5 

55% of Year 6  

 

What are accessing late at night? 

With the amount of students that said they have 

access to adult apps. This amount said they use 

their phone late at night. 

Around 30% of Year 3 and 4   

50 % of Year5  

65% of Year 6  

Less than 50% children across school say 

they know how to change privacy settings. 

The amount that play games with people they 
only met online 

 

23% of Year 3 

33% of Year 4 

30% of Year 5 

40% of Year 6  

You must be 13 plus You must be 13 plus 

Privacy  

and 

blocking 

Now is the time to set up security and privacy settings, have a 

look at internet matters through our school website. Internet 

Matters has plenty of helpful tips for online safety. Follow the 

link below... 

https://www.ststephensjuniorschool.co.uk/pupils/e-safety/parent-resources 

We will be offering some drop in sessions for parents in the New Year to help with online safety.   

Wednesday morning, January 13th 2025  



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



Year 3 



Year 4 
Some excellent creative writing by Luna. 

A brilliant Canopic jar design by Anuri 

Finished  
amulets  

and  
Canopic  

jars.  

Some great and 
neat Maths work 
from Lawrence. 



Year 5 

Some    

fantastic 

writing by 

Ivy. 

A beautiful   

water colour    

of Canterbury  

Cathedral by 

Kang.  



Year 6 
Beautiful art by Isla 


